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Temple Beth El Cantorôs Message 
(Continued from Page 2) 
 

creation; one might expect it to begin in 
Exodus with the first commandments given to 
the Israelites as a people.  The reason, 
continues Rashi, is to make clear that God 
created the world, and can therefore give 
portions of it to whoever He sees fit.  
Otherwise, the Israelites’ claim on the 
Promised Land would have no validity. 
 
We can see, though, that the first 15 
parshiyot of the Torah provide more than 
validation of a land claim; they give us 
context.  It isn’t enough (although you would 
think it should be) that God gave us these 
commandments at Sinai after personally 
delivering us from Egypt.  We need to know 
why God spoke to us.  Out of all the nations 
of the earth, how did we merit this special 
consideration? 
 
By reading Genesis, we come to understand 
the history and nature of our relationship with 
God.  This is not to say simply that Abraham 
and his descendants believed in one god and 
that was it.  Others posited a belief in a god.  
Rather, it was the truly revolutionary notion 
that this God wanted us to behave in a 
particular way.  Our God has expectations. It 
is this idea, as well as our continuing efforts 
to meet those expectations, that are the 
necessary precursor to the body of law that 
the Torah provides.  From this point on, the 
Torah mostly tells us what and how.  The part 
we read up until now tells us why. 
 
Cantor Socolof 
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Temple Beth El Presidentôs Message 
 
Hello Everyone! 
 
I would like to use my column this month to 
ask for assistance in Temple Beth El’s 
Centennial Celebration.  The date of the 
100th anniversary celebration has been 
changed to October 25-26th. We will be 
sending out letters shortly with more 
information. In the meantime, we would like to 
gather as many addresses of past members 
and their families, children that have moved 
away and friends of Temple Beth El. 
Invitations will be extended to anyone wishing 
to join in the festivities. Please email 
tbeutica@gmail.com, fax 315-724-6883, call 
315-724-4751 or snail mail Temple Beth EL, 
2710 Genesee St, Utica NY 13502 the 
addresses of the people you know who would 
like to attend our Centennial Celebration. 
Thank you in advance for your help. 
 
Save the date, March 20th for a Purim Supper 
and Megillah reading at temple. There will be 
more information in the next Temple Times. 
 
Stay well. Stay warm and smile, 
Marsha 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

You may drop your Blue Box 
off at the JCC or Temple. 

 

Thank you, Marsha 

JNF TREE 

CERTIFICATES 

$18.00 

PLEASE 

Call Marsha 315-725-7787 
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Temple Beth El Executive 

Director Message 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
I am taking this opportunity to use my space 
in the Temple Times this month to write about 
a very important and special event in the long 
life of Temple Beth El. 
 
Temple Beth El will celebrate its 100th 
birthday on October 25th and 26th with a 
Friday night service and Oneg Shabbat, 
Saturday Shabbat services and a Kiddush 
and Saturday evening the Centennial 
Celebration. 
 
We want to make sure that all the 
congregations feel welcome and will join our 
happy occasion. 
 
Many members of Temple Emanu-El have 
been Temple Beth El members, and many 
are members of both Temples. Our Jewish 
community is much smaller at this time, but 
we hope Temple Emanu-El, Congregation Zvi 
Jacob, Temple Beth Joseph and the JCC will 
feel very welcome to share this celebration in 
Utica’s wonderful Jewish Community 
 
The bulletin will keep you informed as well as 
E-mail, snail mail and surely word of mouth. 
Put us on your calendar now, October 25th 
and 26th, 2019. – an occasion to remember.  
 
If you have any questions call me at 315 724 
4751. I look forward to enjoying all the 
planning and hope to hear from everyone.  

 
   
Shalom, Mundy  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 The Temple Times 

 

Temple Beth El Donations 

 
THE VICTOR H. FLAX FUND 
 

In Memory Of: Lana Franklin 
 Al and Judy Lovenheim 

 

In Memory Of: Sherry Goldstone 
 Roz and Harry Fisher 

 

In Memory Of: Edward Lasher 
 Roz and Harry Fisher 

 

In Memory Of: The Tree of Life Synagogue 
in Pittsburg in memory of their deceased 
congregants 

 Dianne and Murray Kirshtein 
 

Recovery Of: Elinor Lampert 
 Dianne and Murray Kirshtein 

 

 
ARLEN FUND 
 

In Memory Of: Edward Lasher 
 Barbara Freeman 
 Bettye Pearle 

 

 
CEMETERY FUND  
 

In Memory Of:  Arthur Wasserman 
 Audrey Lewis 

 

In Memory Of:  Milton S. Manning, Harry 
Greene, Bessie G. Manning, Charles 
Manning and Nathan Samuels 

 Charles and Rita Manning 
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CENTENNIEL CELEBRATION  
We were so excited to receive another 

story for the 100 th  anniversary of Temple 

Beth El  we thought we would share one 

more with you.  

 

Submitted by òCisó Rogers 

 

      I was born in Utica in 1922, which 

makes me 96 years old.  

      I lived in Utica during the beginni ng of 

a marvelous era for Temple Beth El. I 

remember Rabbis Kaufman and Jacobson. 

Our own Sara Freemen would tell us such 

great stories and put on such wonderful 

programs. 

      When the Temple was completed I 

remember walking with my dad and sister 

Vye fr om Melrose and Sunset Avenues 

each Shabbat morning for services, as we 

made our way down Genesee Street other 

children would join us and Dadõs bag of 

candy would happily be given out during the 

trip.  

      Uncle Joe Sonneborn was the new 

Templeõs building chairman and the 

dedication of the corner stone was a 

wonderful celebration.  

      My mom, Jeanette Sonneborn was a 

president of Sisterhood; they sure worked 

hard as did all the other presidents. They 

put on Bazaars, and a Thanksgiving Dance 

for us. The Me nõs Club did minstrels and 

Vaudeville shows, anything to make money 

and have a little fun and a few laughs.  
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  My Uncle Joe went to Germany to the 

town of Breidenbauch, where he retrieved 

a Torah and donated it to the Temple.    

What a  joyous time that was.  

      I remember President Herman E. 

Kowalsky had the happy job of raising 

funds, from the members and those in the 

armed forces to burn the mortgage.  

      All these things and more were an 

integral part of my religious training and  

life for which I thank Temple Beth El.  

 

òCisó Frances Sonneborn Katzman Rogers 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Temple Beth El 
Cemetery Corporation 
 

FUNDRAISER 
 

We are starting a fundraiser for the Temple 
Beth El Cemetery Corporation. The monies 
raised will be used to place benches in our 

five cemeteries. 
Memorial benches with a plaque may be 

purchased for $350.00 each. 
Donations of any amount will be appreciated. 
 

HELP US LOCATE FAMILIES  

If you know anyone who has family 

buried in any of our cemeteries that 

have family members who have 

gravestones in disrepair please ask them 

to contact us or simply se nd us their 

address and we will contact them. This 

way when they come to visit their loved 

one they will be greeted with a clean 

well maintained monument.  
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Temple Beth El Simcha Grams 
     
 

March 2019 

 
 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS Date MARCH ANNIVERSARIES Date 

Melissa Kowalsky 3/2 Roz and Harry Fisher 3/9/61 

Margo Zeidner 3/8 Dianne and Murray Kirshtein 3/9/58 

Jane Brophy 3/10 Donna and Marc Jonas 3/9/72 

Paul Franklin 3/11   

Diane Kall 3/17   

Gary Philipson 3/24   

David Orkin 3/17   

Donna Jonas 3/19   

Caroline Lampert 3/19   

Alex Rosenblum 3/20   

Kristina Berg 3/23   

Holly Nathan 3/25   

Ida Cohen 3/31   

 
 

Enclosed is $1.50 per name that I have indicated. I have enclosed a check made out to the 
Sisterhood of Temple Beth El for $__________ for ______ (#) of Simcha Grams 

 
 

Mail to: 
Rae Rosenfeld 

3008 Oneida Street 
Sauquoit, NY 13456 

 
Due by the 15th of the month 

 
I have printed my name and date as I wish it to appear on the Simcha Gram. 

 
 
Name: 

 

 
Telephone Number: 

 

 
 

Please call the Temple Office 724-4751, if you wish to add any names to the list 
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and 

 

will pay Temple Beth El  

for you to buy your groceries!!  

 

Fill out the coupon below 

with your check payable to Temple Beth El  

and mail it to 2710 Genesee S t ., Utica, NY 13502  

 

We will send you a gift card for the same amount!  

 

You have not spent an extra penny and in return  

Temple Beth El received  a percentage from 

PriceChopper and Hannford.  

 
Name ______________________________________________________  

 

Address  ____________________________________________________  

 

___________________________________________________________  

 

PriceChopper c $25. c $50.  c $100  

 

Hannaford  c $25 . c $50.  c $100  

 

Thank You!!! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



David S. Sherline, CPFA 
The Sherline Group 
Senior Vice President 
Associate Resident Director 
 
NY3-102-01-00, 120 Business Park Drive 
Utica, NY 13502 
www.faml.com/sherline_group 
T 315.738.2090 
T 877.201.8801 
F 315.849.1838 

david_sherline@ml.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bentz Funeral Service, Inc. 

Mark C. Bentz 

13 Oxford Road, New Hartford, NY 13413 

 (315) 724-2731 

E-mail: mcb_mark@aol.com 

Web Site: www.bentzfuneralhomes.com 

 

BREMERôS WINE & LIQUOR 

4684 Commercial Drive 
New Hartford, NY 13413 

 

Savings : Selection : Service 
 

 
 (315)  768-6400  

Purveyors of Wine and Spirits 
 

Ads in the Bulletin 
If you are interested in placing an ad in The Temple 
Times, now is the time to do it. Your ad will be in each 
monthly bulletin for the next year at the following prices: 

Business Card Size $125.00 
Quarter Page $150.00 
Half Page $175.00 
Full Page $200.00 

If you are interested, please contact either Mundy 
Shapiro (Temple Beth El) 724-4751 or Rita Davan 
(Temple Emanu-El) 724-4177. 

Mohawk Valley Monuments, LLC 

Ben Morgan, Owner 

 (315) 724-7629 

2270 BROAD STREET, FRANKFORT 
(Just beyond Main Post Office)   

 

ARTHUR NOLE  

SYSTEMS IN HAIR  

 
3993 Oneida Street 

New Hartford, NY 13413 
 Phone 797-5670 

Hair Designers:   Arthur Nole 
      Donna Nole 

 

Star Bakery 
Fresh Kosher Baked Goods 

103 Main Street, Whitesboro, NY  
315 768 1462 

Wednesday to Friday 6 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday 6 a.m. to 1.p.m. 

QUALITY AND FRESHNESS  
MAKES THE DIFFERENCE 
Closed Monday and Tuesday 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


